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Tribune Reported Rumors Confirmed! 

Special by Benjamin Colder, RON. As reported in 

the Tribune, there was, in fact, a meeting at the 

home of John Martin on March 30, 1972.  
Reliable sources confirmed the purpose of the 

meeting was to discuss forming a running club.   

The meeting, reportedly held on April 9, 1972 

apparently resulted in the formation of the 

Mohegan Striders running club.  Beside 

promoting running for sport and fitness, the 

nascent Club applied for sanction by the AAU 

(Big Mean Governing Body for Running).  Such 

sanction will resolve the unattached runner issue 

reported earlier in the Tribune. Both the New 

London Day and Norwich Bulletin reported on 

May 16 that the Mohegan Striders have received 

AAU Sanction.  Following AAU Sanction 

approval, there is a 30-day waiting period, 

presumably to allow Club members to reattach. 

By June 16, Mohegan Strider runners need not run 

unattached going forward. 

The Tribune has obtained the Mohegan Striders 

Membership Form, pictured above 

 


